
23 August 2021 

ARTC REF 0-0000-902-PCS-00-LT-0030 

Mr Justin Clancy MP 
State Member for Albury 
Chair of Legislative Assembly Committee on Investment, Industry & Regional Development 
Parliament of New South Wales (NSW) 
Macquarie Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 

Via email: investmentindustry@parliament.nsw.gov.au 

Dear Mr Clancy, 

RE: Inquiry into the Inland Rail Project and regional New South Wales 

I am writing to thank you for your letter dated Tuesday, 27 July 2021 from the Legislative Assembly 
Committee on Investment, Industry and Regional Development. 

We informed the Committee earlier this year that we were not able to appear before the Inquiry or provide 
a formal submission. Our position remains, Federal Government bodies and agencies, which includes 
ARTC as a Federal Government Business Enterprise, do not partake in State Government led inquiries. 
Therefore, we are not able to provide the Committee with formal responses to the questions submitted.  

I thank you and the NSW Government for your ongoing support and look forward to continuing working 
hand-in-hand with regional communities and Government as we deliver the Inland Rail project. 

 
  

Yours sincerely, 

Rebecca Pickering  
Interim Chief Executive - Inland Rail 




